Events Committee Minutes,   7th April, 2021 @ 7:30pm

Agenda

0 – Apologies & welcome to new joiners.
1 – Actions from last meeting including confirmation of roles.
2 – Feedback from the ‘chairs meeting’.
3 – Finance
4 – Confirming schedule of events including opening date.
5 – Discussion regarding ‘special events’ – e.g. camping night.
6 – Catering for the Friday night socials
7 – AOB & close.

Present:  Katja Abel, Nigel Baker, Sarah Elvy, Joanne Haywood, Barbara Leslie, Rob Longden, Stephanie Musk,  Sue Powell, Dave Reynolds, Hilary Shaw
Apologies:  Twinks Kerr
Copied:  Geoff Twibell, MPC


Minutes

Welcome – Sue Powell (secretary, Events Committee) and Joanne Hayward. 

1.Actions from last meeting including confirmation of roles

· Current start date for Friday night socials 25th June (but see later notes).
· Friday night social dates from 25th June now booked (Hilary), as well as slots for key football games. 
· Rob continuing to keep Facebook up to date. Not much changed recently but will post as events are organised going into the new season. 

Actions carried forwards: 
Hilary to create bar rota.
Dave & Rob to meet at pavilion and review stock levels –  8th April 2pm. 
All to consider ideas for upcoming special events
Nigel to set further zoom call during April so that village aware we are here!


2. Feedback from the ‘chairs meeting’

Dave met with parish council and PM chairs, PMC confirmed that they will buy TV license for pavilion.

Main topic of conversation was rules for reopening stage 1. Having reviewed documentation, Dave & others consider it not safe to open till stage 4 – unconstrained social gatherings – since if we met indoors: 

· Require maximum 30 (seated)
· Waitress serving
· Arrangements for use of toilets etc.
· Complete risk assessment
· Difficulties of putting right safety measures in place and supervising on night

Stephanie clarified that measures are a bit of a grey area – as the events committee would be hiring the pavilion as a community venue, we can’t come under the same rules as hospitality. If going to have anything inside could be incredibly difficult to comply. 

Action: Dave requested that anyone who has not yet read the Acre document circulated by MPC should do so.  

Council viewpoint – must be safe – looking for consensus in Events Committee re way forward recognising restrictions and liabilities. 

Dave commented he was not hearing great enthusiasm from committee to push for earlier opening – chairs had felt nothing safe (think this might have been because members were not sure what would be involved at this stage). Sarah suggested if it was going to be a bit onerous to set a couple of dates around the bank holiday period rather than trying to run every week.  

Note there was agreement at chairs meeting that if Events committee have booked slot and we have to cancel or finish early because of regulations we will get our money back.   

Recognised at chairs meeting that events committee is not a money making exercise but acknowledgement that finances after covid tight, chairs keen for us to have as many events as possible to help village coffers. 
Action:  Dave to request clarification on fund raising target. 


3. Finance

Bank balance £1406.80. Likely to drop by about £500 as we restart events, need to purchase stock and subsidise first event (usually Bangers and Bubbles). 

One option for fundraising might be to consider putting up prices for food and drink; was generally felt we needed to make a better margin on what we are selling anyway as made very little profit end of last season. 
Action: Stephanie and Rob to review margins on everything once stock take complete. 
Action: Stephanie to speak to Wineman to see if we can negotiate a better deal.


4. Schedule of events including opening date

Nigel commented that Tracy Stewart is trained as a Covid marshall and thinks we might be able to open late May. Concerned that if we open in June summer is almost gone, given July/August often quiet. Thinking of an outdoor event in two shifts – 30 + 30 – for which people would need to pre-register.  
Action: Nigel would set up separate side group, including Rob & Stephanie, to look into how best to open in May, then  come back to Events Committee to present findings. 


5. Special events

Football events – in hand, slots booked. 

Camping night – will be co-ordinated by Stephanie, helped by Babs, Jo, and Katja. Proposed 2nd July, before schools break up. Suggest use disposable cutlery and plates to minimise washing up. 
Action:  Stephanie to book hall to be booked 7 – 10.30. 

Other ideas: 

Childrens games/assault course, sports parcour….10p a run, get a prize at end….no conclusion reached re. this. 

Dog show & agility (Twinks should be able to loan jumps etc.). Action: Hilary/Sue to suggest date to Twinks – propose 30th June – and organise details of show categories, etc. 

Villagers’ rounders night - proposed date 16th July – Action: Jo to organise. 

Wildlife BBQ – 10th or 17th Sept after schools back. Action: Nigel to organise, Katja happy to do veggie stuff. 

Proposal that we put simple poll on Facebook to find out who is interested in doing what on social side. Also need to get across message that people need to keep eye on Facebook as primary source of information. 
Action:  Rob to set up poll on Facebook. Dave to give update on Events activities in next Moulsford News.

Tree planting – Nigel suggested that at 23rd/24th June social night we could plant a tree in memory of the people in Moulsford we have lost over this last year and to mark the pandemic. 
Action – Dave to contact Jo re. this as part of rec review – Jo would then take to parish council.

Zoom Wine event – Hilary proposed wine tasting event over Zoom one Friday before we open up, starting at 8pm – could get 4 little bottles of wine dropped off at those participating – cost £12, charge £15-20. Would need around 30 participants, book and pay in advance. Hilary has relative willing to host. Could offer beer as alternative if person didn’t like wine (but not sure how this might work if talk about wine?).  
Action:  Hilary to lead activity, book Zoom slot etc, with help from Stephanie and Sue. Wil need to publicise soon – Dave can laminate posters, slot in MN, Facebook. 

Cream tea – Sue suggested a cream tea event – perhaps with theme of 1920’s / dressing up and music, to ensure we are catering for all interests. Could also include PIMMs/strawberry tea and possibly classic cars in car park. Action: Sue and Katja to work through some ideas and come back to Events Committee. 


6 – Catering for the Friday night socials

Action: Stephanie to talk to Georges Delormes to see if he is prepared to do catering on Friday nights, as before.

Nigel suggested adding guest beer from local beer supplier – Action: Rob to follow up.  

Gala night – need to determine location and catering - at Beetle or at Pavilion? Action: Dave to talk to Ben Smith re. whether B&W prepared to host.

Proposal to start 200 club as way of fundraising.  Action - Dave to organise when socials restart. 
Could also have loose change pot on bar – empty your pocket. 

Dave – still got action to buy plastic cups that are reusable – but because of covid  this needs to be placed on hold. Action – Nigel to look into how we can do this now and post covid. 


7 – AOB & close

Suggested that now lockdown coming to end we need to be meeting first week May, June, and July. Preference for Thurs nights.
Action: Sue to circulate Zoom link and dates/times for meetings. 
